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From the President’s Desk:

VNPS Wildflower for 2009 is the Skunk Cabbage.

I want to thank all who participated in our plant sale. It was a huge success. Also, we have had alot
of participation in our field trips. Our last one for this Spring will be June 14 to the Altavista Registry
Site (see the spring newsletter for details). A big thank you to those who were willing to lead these
walks.

We finally have our web site straightened out. It is currently under construction until our next
newsletter. The web site is members.tripod.com/blueridgewildflowersociety. Also we have an e-
mail address. BlueRidgeWildflowerSociety@gmail.com




Dorothy Bliss Honored at Randolph College on May 30
Below in an article that was published in the Lynchburg paper by our member Thelma Dalmas.
Naturally Speaking - May 21, 2008

Among the many attractions in Lynchburg, there may be a few that have “slipped under the
radar”. If you have never visited the botanic garden on the grounds at Randolph College, you are
missing a real treat. This garden features native plants and provides a wonderful opportunity to see
some of our most beautiful wildflowers.

This botanic jewel in the center of the city is the result of both the wisdom and hard work of
Dorothy Crandall Bliss. Dr. Bliss, is a native of Rhode Island, began teaching in 1949 at what was
then Randolph-Macon Women’s College and retired from the Biology Department in 1983. After
retirement, her interest in the newly established Virginia Native Plant Society (founded in 1982) was
a factor in promoting her dream in developing a wildflower garden on campus. Established in 1994,
the garden is a real asset both to the college community and the public. The use of this picturesque
spot is easily incorporated by the science faculty across the curriculum. It provides ecology, chemis-
try, botany and zoology students with an opportunity to investigate a variety of conditions within a
living laboratory. Of course, the garden is open to anyone who would simply like to learn more
about our native plants. The specimens are labeled which is helpful to those who are trying to de-
velop identification skills. As might be expected, early spring is probably the best time to take a
stroll, but you will always find some color there, even if it is only bright berries against a winter land-
scape.

By mid April the lovely Virginia bluebells take center stage along with the fragile blossoms
of the rare twinflower. By the end of the month, you can look for shooting star, trillium, and golden
ragwort. 1took a walk through the garden early this week and found very nice stands of spiderwort
and columbine. The delicate flowers of the fringe tree were really spectacular.

At the end of the month, Randolph College will honor the person who made all of this possi-
ble by renaming the site the Dorothy Crandall Bliss Botanic Garden. It is certainly a fitting tribute to
her dedication and efforts over the years that resulted in a real treasure for us all. Take a few minutes
for a visit to refresh your senses. The garden is next to the Martin Science Building and the easiest
access is from Norfolk Avenue. I guarantee that you will plan a return trip.

Permission is hereby given to reprint original material. Please credit author, if named, and source.
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